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EQUIPMENT ARRIVALS CONTINUED 

After the award, Union Pacific's 
Salt Lake City Superintendent of 
Transportation Services was con­
tacted to obtain transportation 
to Portola. In February Jim Ley 
and Norm Holmes drove to Utah to 
prepare the locomotives for move­
ment. Union Pacific agreed to move 
the locomotives without charge, 
however, not on their own wheels. 
An order was placed for two cars 
capable of moving an 80 ton load 
and they must have a low deck so 
that there would be no height 
problems enroute. 
Finally in June a special locomo­
tive-hauling flat car was located 
and shipped to Hill Field. Dean 
Hill and Norm Holmes drove to Utah 
with cables and equipment to se­
cure a locomotive to the car . 
Prior arrangements were made with 
Toole Army Depot and the locomotive 
shop at Hi 11, to shove the loco­
motive up their ramp and onto the 
flat car. However. when we saw 
the flat car we realized it would 
not be suitable for this use. The 
car was a special design car made 
to haul a locomotive off its 
trucks. A 1200 mile trip for noth­
ing. Well, not quite nothing, a 
visit to a local scrap yard netted 
three glass locomotive headlight 
reflectors and a headlight case 
probably oft former Kennecott 
electric locomotives. 
Back in Portola, our friendly UP 
Trainmaster, Joe Bearden, hear­
ing of our plight, arranged for 
us to use two MP flats assigned 
to MK Corp., who is enlarging 
tunnels in the Feather River Can­
yon. One flat had rails and the 
other we had to -lay rails on. The 
cars were spotted at Hil I Field 
on June 22nd. Dean and Norman 
again drove to Utah with the 
needed equipment and on June 23rd 
loaded and secured to two loco ­
motives to the cars. The job was 
completed in 12 hours working in 
up to 100 degree heat. The flats 
arrived in Portola July 2nd and 
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un- ~ were unloaded July 7th. The 
loading was accomplished by con­
structing a track on our former l 
piggy back unloading ramp and tem-
porarly hooking this track onto 
the rip lead. Helping with the 
unloading process were Norm HOlmes l 
Bob Lindley, Ken Roller, Hal 
Shields, Hank Stiles, Errol Spang ­
ler and Gordon Wolleson. We Plan 1 
to place one in operation ASAP 
to assist on operating days. 
We wish to thank Mike Connolly 1 
and Mike Brennan, UP SLC, Joe . 
Bearden, UP Portola and Archie 
Toole and his crew at Tooele for 
their assistance in helping us to '] 
obtain the locomotives for our " 
collection. 
Specs: USA 1694, 

USA 7376, 
#31853, 1953 1 
#15671, 1942 

Both have Cummins model L engines. 
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GIFT SHOP NEWS 
by Robin Smith 

We have some new items in the Gift 1 
Shop now. We have a navy blue T­
shirt with our logo in silver. The 1 
price is $7.98 for Small through 
X-Large and $8.98 for XX - Large. 
The navy shirts look great with 1 
our new BRIGHT orange WP sus ­
penders. The suspenders are $8.95. 
We also have new hats which are 
orange and white with our logo 1 
and PORTOLA RAILROAD MUSEUM sten­
ciled on it. For the ladies we 
now carry RR logo pierced earrings 1 
in WP.UP,SP,ATSF and Rio Grande. 

The earrings run $3.50. I am always 
looking for new items for the 1 
shop and when I find them wil l 
let you know about them via THE 
TRAIN SHEET. If you are interested 1 
in any ot the new items please 
come down to see us or if you live 
far away please send me a mail 
order. 1 
Thank you for your support. 

WE MAKE MISTAKES IN THE TRAIN SHEET 
TO KEEP YOU ON YOUR TOES. 
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